
Riccarton/Wigram Community Board Agenda 31 March 2004 

8. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAME – GILBERTHORPES ROAD 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services  Manager Bob Pritchard,     DDI 3711 644 

 
The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval by the Board of one new Road name.  Road and 
Right of Way name approvals are delegated to Community Boards. It is important that approved 
names will not duplicate or be similar to existing names. All names submitted have been checked by 
Council and NZ Post for duplication. 
  

 157 & 161 Gilberthorpes Road – O’Donnell Waters Subdivision.                                
 This subdivision creates twenty new residential allotments, together with a new reserve to vest in the 

council. Several names have been submitted, however most were considered too similar to existing 
names, and have not been submitted.  

 
 The name proposed is Rubicon Place.  The Rubicon River is a tributary of the Waimakariri River. 

There is also a Rubicon Lake near Springfield. This name continues the theme of the adjoining 
subdivision to the south, where the names used were those of West Coast Lakes and  reservoirs. 

 
 A plan of the new subdivision is attached. 
  
 Recommendation :   That the Board  consider the proposed  name   Rubicon Place, and  approve 

it, if deemed appropriate. 
  
 Chairman’s  
 Recommendation: That the Officer’s recommendation be adopted. 
 
 
 


